
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
Governing Board Special Meeting of December 15, 2009 

The Contra Costa Community College District (CCCCD) Governing Board met at the 
George R. Gordon Education Center on December 15, 2009. The special meeting 
began with open session at 3:00 p.m. followed by closed session at 3:30 p.m. 

Highlights of the meeting follow. 

Proposed Retirement Incentive Program Approved 
The recommendation to offer a retirement incentive program to all employees, 
between March 1, 2010, and June 30, 2010, was approved by the Governing Board.  
An analysis will be performed on the actual individuals who apply to retire under the 
program.  Should the analysis show a cost savings to the District, the program will be 
implemented.  If the analysis shows that there is not a cost savings to the District, the 
program will not be implemented. 
 
 

THE NEXT REGULAR MEETING 
OF THE GOVERNING BOARD 

WILL BE HELD ON JANUARY 27, 2010, BEGINNING AT 6:00 P.M., 
IN THE GEORGE R. GORDON EDUCATION CENTER, 

500 COURT STREET, MARTINEZ, CALIFORNIA 
 

Dr. Anthony T. Gordon, President (Ward I) • John T. Nejedly, Vice President (Ward IV) • Jess H. Reyes Secretary (Ward V) 
• Tomi Van de Brooke (Ward II) • Sheila A. Grilli (Ward III) • Christina Cannon, Student Trustee 


